
 

GOD CALLS US TO WORSHIP HIM 

Welcome and call to worship 

Opening prayer 

Opening song:  

Jesus Shall Reign 

God greets us and we greet each other 

 

WE OFFER OUR PRAISE TO GOD 

Songs of praise to God: 

For Your Gift Of God The Spirit 

Fill Me Now 

 

WE GIVE THANKS TO GOD FOR HIS MISSION 

God at work 

Song of response:  

I Love To Tell The Story 

Prayers of the people 

Offering: 2nd offering Christian School Tuition 

Assistance 

 

WE LISTEN TO GOD SPEAK TO US 

Scripture reading:  Ephesians 6:1-9 

Children’s message 

Children’s song:  

We Are The Church 

Prayer for understanding 

Message: A Transformed Family 

Prayer of application 

Song of response:  

Dwell In Me, O Blessed Spirit 

 

GOD SENDS US OUT TO SERVE 

Closing words 

God’s parting blessing 

Closing song:   

Lord, Whose Love In Humble Service 

 

 

 

Welcome! 
 

We’re glad you’re here! If you’re visiting for the first 

time or have a prayer request, please fill out a Connect 

Card (in the pew rack) and place it in the offering plate.  

 

Announcements 

 

Coffee fellowship: Join us next door after service for 

coffee and tea. Today is cookie Sunday! 

Elder & Deacon Nominations: The council is thankful 

to God for providing the following nominees for the 

positions of elder and deacon: For elder: Nolan 

Bromley-White, Gene Hiemstra, and Dave Landegent; 

for deacon: Michael Van Corbach. We also give thanks 

to God for those who are completing their term of 

service: Doug Vande Griend (Deacon) and Mitch Nauta 

and Bud Vander Stoel (Elder).  

Thank you for the prayers, cards, and kind expressions 

of love and support during our time of loss. Thank you 

to everyone who helped with Shirley's memorial service 

and luncheon. We thank the Lord for our church family 

and for God's comfort.  

 

–The Aandewiel Family: Arie, Carolyn, Loriann, David 

 

Parking lot monitors: We’re looking for some people 

to be parking lot monitors who will keep an eye on the 

parking lot during services. If you’re interested contact 

Mike Faber, mike.r.faber@gmail.com. 

The memorial service for Ellie Byeman will be on 

May 31 at 3:00 PM with a luncheon to follow. 

 

 

Happening at Sunnyslope 

Profession of Faith: This morning, we are thankful to 

God that we will be hearing the profession of faith of Kyle 

Dykstra -- we give thanks to God for his faithfulness to 

Kyle, and we rejoice in this occasion in his life! 

Women's Coffee Break Bible Study will have its last 

meeting on Wednesday, 9:15, May 22, before our summer 

break. Join us for our last lessons and a potluck brunch. 

Please bring a dish to share. 

Congregational Meeting: Our biannual congregational 

meeting is TODAY following the morning service. We 

will be voting on the nominees for elder and deacon, and 

the council will also share some information concerning 

Pastor Rob’s summer Sabbatical. 

There will be a hotdog lunch after church on the 26th 

for those who can’t make it to Camp Tadmor. Hope to see 

you there! 

Camp Tadmor: Our annual church campout is set for 

May 25-27 at Camp Tadmor near Lebanon! Sign up is 

available online, or with the forms on the foyer table. If 

you would like to attend on Sunday, we invite you to come 

up for the day for a time of worship at 10:30, followed by 

lunch and activities throughout the day. Suggested 

donation is $200.00/family, $150.00/couple, and 

$100.00/individual. For those attending only on Sunday, 

we request a $50.00 donation.  

The next Ladies Hike is Saturday, June 1st to Mount 

Hebo about 15 miles east of Pacific City. This is a 5.6 mile 

moderately challenging hike that takes about 2.5 hours to 

complete (all paces are welcome!). Meet at church at 7 

AM or make arrangements to meet us in West Salem. Sign 

up on the Facebook event page or let Amy Toornstra know 

you're coming. We also have a Ladies Hiking Facebook 

Group - let Amy know if you want to be added to it. 

mailto:mike.r.faber@gmail.com


 

Prayer Requests 

Church Family 

• Rick Carrasco underwent shoulder surgery on 

Wednesday -- the surgery was successful, and he 

is recovering at home. 

• Continue to pray for the Byeman family as they 

mourn Elly’s passing. 

• Continue to pray for Tess DeWilde as she has 

completed chemotherapy and will begin radiation 

soon. 

• Pray for our members on hospice care, including 

Gus Wybenga, Betty Puckett, and Angie Bylsma. 

• Continue to pray for our members and guests who 

cope with chronic illness and pain, as well as for 

our homebound members. Pray for Leni Van 

Egmond, Mattie Sams, Gus and Sylvia Wybenga, 

Betty Puckett, Angie Bylsma, Garry Rasmussen, 

and Fred Byeman. 

  

Local & Global Mission 

• Matt VanKlaveren is currently on a mission trip in 

Thailand -- pray that he has opportunities to share 

God’s love with others. 

• Pray for our sister churches in Cochabamba 

• Pray for the mission work that Sunnyslope 

supports: M&L Jones (Asia), Michael & Kim 

Essenburg (Japan), Jeremy & Andrea Bollen 

(Family Life, USA); ITEM (global). 

  

Local, National, & Global Concerns 

• Pray for Peace in Israel 

• Pray for peace in Ukraine 

 

 

 

Serving Us May 19, 2024 

 

Greeters Bert and Anna De Vries       

Michael and Kim Essenburg 

Nursery Jana Koning, Anneke Van Klaveren 

Helpers: Ryan Van Klaveren,  

Molly Koning 

Scripture Reader Ryan Haan 

Children’s 

Worship 

Annie Greenwood, Linda Trussell 

Helper: Olyvia Rojas 

Banner Carrier Wolfgang Vander Haak 

Audio/Visual Leighton Jeppe, Heather Lavalleur 

Accompanist Carla Vande Griend 

Coffee Host Janis Halleman 

 

Serving Us May 26, 2024 

 

Greeters Bert and Anna De Vries       

Michael and Kim Essenburg 

Nursery Camp Tadmor- no nursery 

Scripture Reader Thelma Plantenga 

Children’s 

Worship 

Camp Tadmor- no CW 

Banner Carrier Camp Tadmor- no CW 

Audio/Visual  

Accompanist Carla Vande Griend 

Coffee Host Janis Halleman 

 
Keep up to date on the newest prayer requests, 

announcements and events by downloading The Bridge 

App to your phone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 19, 2024 
 

(503) 363-5159 

Pastor Rob: artoornstra@comcast.net 

Pastor John (visitation): pjvs50@gmail.com 

Office (Drea): sunnyslopecrc@gmail.com 

www.sunnyslope.org 

mailto:artoornstra@comcast.net

